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Central Southland College 

From the Principal 

Tēnā koutou kātoa 

A very warm welcome to our new students and families for 2018. 

 

This year we welcome a number of new staff to the school. Kirsten Kean, HOD English;  

Soley Finnbogadottir, Social Sciences/English teacher; Chris Wilkie, HOD Art Terms 1 & 2;  

Sarah Faithfull, TIC Drama; Genevieve Grava, English. Kara Boys returns from maternity leave at the 

start of Term 3. 
 

Congratulations goes to Cameron Davis who was recently appointed as Principal of Aparima College. 

We are sorry to lose Cameron, who has contributed so much to the life of CSC in recent years, however 

we wish him all the very best in his new role. Cameron takes up his new position at the start of Term 2.  

 

Year 9 Camps are happening next week at Camp Columba. Thanks to those parents who have offered to help, we appreciate 

your support.  
 

 

Nga mihi nui ki a koutou katoa - warm greetings to you all.       Grant Dick 

               Principal 

Pictured above is a Year 10 English class being guided by their teacher, Miss Murch, in using their devices 

for learning. The BYOD scheme is proving popular, with over 500 students already on the CSC network. 



 

 

Year 9 Parent 

Information Evening 
Thursday 1st March 2018,  

7.00 pm 

CSC Library 
 

A warm invitation is extended to all parents/

caregivers and whanau of Year 9 students to  

attend an information session covering a wide 

range of aspects relevant to your child’s first 

year at CSC.   

 

We will end the evening with a light supper.  I 

look forward to seeing you there.  

Alicia Harrison 

Year 9 Dean  

        

NCEA RESULTS 2017 

Our congratulations go to these students who 

achieved NCEA endorsed with Excellence and Merit 

for last year.  An outstanding effort! 

Level 3 NCEA with Endorsement of Excellence 

Nadeen Alshadli, Jaira Petallana 
 

 

Level 3 NCEA with Endorsement of Merit 

CJ Dungca, Tyler Scott, Rebecca Adams, Carly Foy, 

Deshan Dolamulla, Maddisen Andrews, Kacee Green, 

Bradley McMaster, Sam McMillan, Ashleigh Graham 
 

 

Level 2 with Endorsement of Excellence 

Lachie Dobson, Shaina Ebron, Kendra Wadsworth, 

Alex Dykes, Lukesh Kidd, Jenesis Petallana, Nic Melvin, 

Ella Wilson 
 

 

Level 2 with Endorsement of Merit 

Waldo Wagan, Joanna Foster, Brooke Lawry, Josh Hart, 

Carl Lindsay, Bailey Harding, Jake Johns, Peter McLeish, 

Georgia Powell, Maggie Beggs, Abby Sim, Chloe Day, 

Quentin McIntyre, Roy Schuurmans, Lachlan Watson, 

Carmela Cudal, Sarah McDonald, Nicole Adams 
 

 

Level 1 NCEA with Endorsement of Excellence 

Vanessa Nanat, Lachlan Thomson, Gemma Marnane, 

Julie Marnane, Sanae Macdonald, Larissa Middleton, 

Lucy McRae, Quinn Robins, Martie Jooste, Jack Carey, 

Daniel Alexander, Rachel Alexander, Shaun Woodd, 

Della-May McDermott, Millie-Mae Wallace, Amy Miller, 

Taylor Ballantyne, Adrienne Hudson, Thomas Menlove 
 

 

 

Level 1 NCEA with Endorsement of Merit 

Grace Tuffin, Paige Wilson, Sheree Stirling, Philip Wilson 

Shawni Oughton, Reghan Laurie, Alexander Doyle, 

Cameron Johnston, Mikaela Jamieson, Sophie Murray, 

Mackenzie Hayward-Williams, Maggie Murphy, 

Abbey Burgess, Karlee Cruickshank, Sophie Cochran, 

Annalisa McConachie, Takunda Mabonga, Hamish Catto, 

Cassandra Diack, Cadie McQueen,  Luke Hamilton, 

Kate Schuurmans, Jackson Hunter, Jacob Hammond, 

Latalia Torbett-Charters, Josh McDermid, Karen Baquita, 

Danrey Banzuelo 

Welcome to our New 

2018 International Students 
 

We are delighted that these students have chosen to 

join our CSC family and hope that their time here is 

happy and enjoyable. 

Back row: Carl Hauser, Gemany; Sofie Nedelkovski 

Denmark; Chiara Geminiani, Italy; Moa Fernquist, 

Sweden; Jeremy Filius, Germany 

 

Front row: Parit Saengpakdee, Thailand;  

Ryu Dheva-Aksorn, Thailand; Bow Mahasittichod, 

Thailand; Anne Haefner, Germany 

 ACADEMIC NEWS 

REPORTING AN ABSENCE? 

EMAIL: absences@csc.school.nz 

Ex-Student Outstanding Success! 
Kirsty Thwaites, a former CSC student recently graduated 

top of her year for medicine at the University of Otago. She 

finished her study with top honours as a Bachelor of  

Medicine and Bachelor of Surgery with distinguished  

performance in Medicine, Obstetrics and Gynaecology, 

Paediatrics, Psychological Medicine and Surgery. 

 

Kirsty now works as a doctor at Southland Hospital but is 

still unsure what area she will specialise in.  

 

CSC are very proud of Dr Thwaites achievements! 



 

 

SPORT REPORT 

New CSC Staff 2018 

Pictured left to right are our new staff members 

welcomed to CSC at the start of 2018. 

Chris Wilkie, HOD Art (Terms 1 & 2) 

Genevieve Grava, English 

Sarah Faithfull, TIC Drama  

Soley Finnbogadottir, Social Sciences & English 

Kirsten Kean, HOD English 

SPORT RE-

PORT

Outstanding Success in Music! 

Maggie Carrick and Caleb Keepin achieved exceptionally well in the  

recent Trinity College Music Exams. They both achieved top marks in Southland 

out of over 100 participants. 

 

Maggie, pictured left, passed her violin exam with a score of 91% and with  

Distinction in Grade 3, but topped all  

entrants in Grades 3 and 4. 

 

Caleb passed his guitar exam with 87%  

Distinction and received the best mark in 

the region for his grade. This also earnt him 

the Trinity bronze award. This award is only 

handed out once a year to students who get 

the highest mark in grades 1-5.  

Across the Lake Swim 
 

On Waitangi Day, Tuesday 6th  

February Jack Wallace (Yr 10) entered 

the “Across the Lake” swim which 

was held in Te Anau.  

 

Jack was placed first in the Junior  

Under 16 age group with a time of 31 

minutes across 1.9 kms. 

 

This is an outstanding effort! 

Fuel for Schools Programme 
If you receive fuel on-farm  by bulk delivery, do you know you can help support 

CSC by contacting Southfuels on 0800 99 99 89 and naming CSC as the school you 

would like to donate to.  
 

Our thanks goes to GL & K Barrie; Mrs D M Gill, Powell Farm Ltd and ME & CS Ashley who 

are currently giving support with this programme. 



 

 

SPORTS NEWS 

House Captains 2018 

Back row from left: Jamie McIntrye, Quentin McIntyre, Nic Melvin, Brad Devery, Awa Duley 

Front row from left: Emma Wilson, Georgia Powell, Maggie Beggs, Emily De Clifford, Jane Dyer 

Sports Captains 2018 

From left to right::Callum Bryan, Lachie Watson, Rahera Tamihana, Lachlan Dudin, Kamoko Tamihana 

Front row: Mikayla Drabble, Jarlon Beltejar, Lukesh Kidd, Maggie Wilson, Brooke Lawry 



 

 

ATTENTION ALL CSC ATHLETES 
 

We have a busy Athletics season ahead of us. This begins with the CSC Athletics Sports on Wednesday 28th  

February. The top three from each event will qualify for the Southland Sports to be held at Surrey Park Invercargill 

on Friday 16th March. 
 

A major change to the Athletics Calendar this year is there is no Otago/Southland event. Instead, the top two  

placegetters from the Southland meet will qualify for the South Island Championships to be held one week later on 

23rd - 25th March in Timaru. Due to the extremely short turnaround in these two events, the school will not be  

organising transport or accommodation for Timaru. Accommodation will be at a premium and we urge parents to 

make bookings early if you think your child will qualify for the South Island event. The school will take care of  

entries for this event. 
 

SPORTS NEWS 

Spectacular New Zealand Secondary 

Schools Championships! 
 

The CSC athletics team ended 2017 in spectacular fashion.  Six athletes  

travelled to Hastings over the first weekend in December to compete at the 

NZ Secondary Schools Track and Field Championships.  This is a premier 

athletics event and one where our future NZ athletes are identified. 
 

And that is what happened for our own Dylan Forde.  Dylan had a clean 

sweep of the 800m heat, semi final and then final to become the NZ senior 

boys (Under 19) champion.  This was the event of the meet for us.  There 

was yelling, screaming and many tears shed by the whole Southland  

contingent watching Dylan win his final. The win opened many doors  

immediately for Dylan as he was invited into the NZ athletics team and  

taken into the elite coaching fold.  A win like this does not happen  

easily.  Dylan has done athletics for 7 years and has built his high level of 

fitness and skill alongside the resilience to keep coming back after injury and 

hard races.  Dylan was awarded a sports scholarship to study and train at 

Lincoln University this year.  Watch out for his name in the future. 
 

All the team enjoyed success in their own events, with Adam Norman (pictured left) 

placed second in the Senior Boys Triple Jump and everyone else happy with their  

performances. 
 

Southland Secondary School athletics is coming up in March.  Only the top two placings 

qualify to go to the South Island Secondary schools event in Timaru.  This is a change this 

year as there is no longer the Otago-Southland competition.  So - get training! 
 

Annie Keown 

TIC Athletics 



 

 

CAREERS CORNER 

by Maree Buchanan & Raewyn Lowe 

Year 13 

Careers staff have met with Year 13 students to give an outline of career events and opportunities that will happen 

over the year with the Careers Department. All students are being interviewed this term, and it is our role to help  

them as they plan for their next step, whether that be study or employment. We encourage every Year 13 to  

investigate a Plan A and Plan B for 2019. 
 

STAR 

CSC receives funding which enables us to pay for students to attend tertiary type courses while they are still at sec-

ondary school. Some of the funding is used to run programmes on-site here, such as First Aid, Hospitality, and Trav-

el and Tourism. We explained to Year 12 and Year 13 students this week that there is also funding available for some 

students to attend SIT one day a week for 10 weeks. Students were to register their interest with Careers this week if 

they wanted to be considered for this opportunity. 
 

First Aid 

The year started early for 27 Year 13 students when they gave up the last day of their holidays to complete their First 

Aid Certificate. Their tutor was very impressed with our students, commenting on their manners, and the respect 

shown. 
 

Gateway 
The Gateway programme also got underway with the First Aid course at the 

end of the holidays. Gateway students have been given an update of the  

individual Unit Standards they will be studying in class and for many of our  

Gateway students, we were even able to tell them where they would be  

working for one day a week during this year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

NCEA Guide: Mobile App* 

This App has been designed to help parents and employers better understand NCEA, NZQA has  developed this app 

designed for mobile devices - phones and tablets.  Called NCEA Guide, the app is for parents, whānau and  

employers and provides quick and easy access to key information about NCEA. 
 

The NCEA Guide includes key content about the structure of NCEA, how the qualification is used after studying, 

how credits work, and how endorsements are earned. Users can also choose to view the content in English or Te Reo. 

Importantly, parents and whānau can also get information about how they can support family members studying  

towards gaining their secondary school qualification. 
 

For employers, content focuses on what they can expect to see when job candidates show them documents detailing 

their qualifications and what they have studied. 

 

The NCEA Guide App is free to download from the Apple App Store and Google Play Store 



 

 

Things You Need to Know 

CSC DIARY DATES 

 

February 

12-16 Year 9 Camps 

19th Final day for payment of ID Photos 

20th Class and ID Photos 

 Board of Trustees Meeting 6pm 

21st Octathlon Day 

28th School Athletics Day 

 

March 

1st Yr 9 Information Evening, 7.00 pm Library 

12-13 Quad Exchange 

16th Southland Athletics 

23rd South Island Secondary Schools Athletics 

17th March Newsletter issued 

Office News 

Absences 
Please send your absence emails to: 

absences@csc.school.nz 
 

Students School Accounts 
Accounts will be emailed/posted soon. You will notice 

there are some camps and trips; these do not need to be 

paid until your student is due to go. This gives you notice 

of what costs are for the year. 

Year 10 Social Studies Western Southland Trip – each 

Year 10 Social Studies class goes on this day trip but on 

different dates,  so it may be Term 1 or Term 4. 

Year 13 PE trips, Year 12 PE Mountain biking Camp and 

Year 12 Biology Trip - you will be notified of dates by 

the teacher in charge. 

Automatic payments and/or internet payments—put your 

child’s name in Reference box. 
 

CSC Bank A/c No.— ASB  12-3154-0144836-00 
 

Sports Subs - these need to be paid before your student 

takes part.  Paperwork will be sent home by the teacher in 

charge with all the details including cost. These will not 

be covered by an Automatic Payment unless all subject 

costs have been paid first. 
 

School Ball Students 

All relevant school costs must be paid before the Ball, 

unless you have an automatic payment in place. This  

includes outstanding costs from 2017. 
 

Health ‘Attitude’ Presentation 

For the past 10 years a presenter has come into the school 

to spend the day talking to each year level separately 

about young people making healthy choices in their lives. 

They are very informative and entertaining and are  

always positively received by the students. 
 

Student Data 
To make sure we are sending mail, emails to the correct 

address, and your student’s medical circumstances have 

not changed, please make sure you have returned updated 

student data sheets to the College. If you change address 

and/or contact numbers during the year, please don’t for-

get to let us know so we can update our records. 
 

Lost Property 
Property that is handed in is kept in the main office.  
 

Sick Bay 
A reminder that ALL students need to come to the office 

if they are unwell. The office staff will contact home if 

necessary. Students are not to leave school without being 

signed out of the sick bay register. 
 

Appointments 
Students sign out at office before leaving and when  

returning. 

CLASS PHOTOS 

Tuesday 20th February 
 

Class photos will be taken on 20th February. Please  

ensure your son/daughter is wearing correct school  

uniform.  Payment for class photos are paid directly to 

the photographer on a website. 

Individual ID photo cards are also being offered for 

$6.00. If your son/daughter wishes to purchase an ID 

card, the $6 must be pre-paid at the office.  
 

Absolute last day for payment Monday 19th Feb. 

No payment = no ID Photo 

 

 

 

120th Browns Sports Day 2018 

Saturday 10th February 2018  

Midday onwards 

Fun-filled Family Day 

All day entertainment 

Entry Fee:  Adults $10 

   Primary Children—Free 

Food & Refreshments 

NOTE:  No Eftpos available 



 

 

 
Muffin    3.00 
Open Sandwich   1.60 
Wrap (small)   1.60 
Chilli Chicken Wrap  3.50 
Sandwiches   4.00 
Bread/Salad Roll   4.00 
Fresh Fruit Salad   3.50 
Pasta Salad   3.00 
Cheese Rolls   2.00 
Hot Dogs   2.50 
Toastie Mousetrap  2.50 
Baked Potato (Winter)  2.00 
Pizza    3.00 
Noodles    2.50 
Soup (Winter)   2.50 
  
PIES 
Red Stripe Pie                                3.00 
Potato Top Pie                               3.00 
Jimmy’s Pies                                   4.00 

  
Small Milk (Calei)   1.70 
Large Milk   3.80 
Water (500ml)    2.00 
Iced Tea    3.60 
Small Cool Change  1.50 
Large Cool Change  2.60 
Moosies    1.00 
Juices (Frozen)   1.20 
Milkshakes   3.80 
  

MONDAY 
Sausages                                                             2.50 
Chicken Burger                                                  4.50 
Quiche (Vegetable)                                           2.00 
Garlic Bread (Winter)                                        2.00 
TUESDAY 
Hot Chicken Wrap                                             4.50 
Lasagne                                                               3.00 
Apple Bite                                                           2.50 
Chicken Sticks                                                      .70 
WEDNESDAY 
Spaghetti Bun                                                     2.50 
Mince Bun                                                           2.50 
Sushi (Summer)                                                  4.50 
Pork Burger                                                         4.50 
Chicken Cordon Bleu                                         3.50 
Hash Brown                                                           .70 
Bacon Buttie                                                       4.00 
THURSDAY 
Butter Chicken Pie                                            4.00 
Toasted Sandwich                                             4.00 
Panini                                                                   4.50 
Nacho’s                                                                4.00 
BLT’S (Summer)                                                  4.00 
FRIDAY 
Toasted Sandwich                                             4.00 
Panini                                                                   4.50 
BLT’S (Summer)                                                  4.00 
Lasagne (Chicken)                                              3.50 
Wedges                                                                3.00 
   Sour Cream                                                        .50 

CSC CANTEEN PRICE LIST 


